## Shree Gokarnanatheshwara College of Education Gandhi Nagar Mangalore College Day Report 2022-23

Esteemed dignitaries on the dias, member of College governing Council invitees, dear colleagues and my dear students I extend a warm and cordial welcome to all who are present here. I consider it as a great privilege to present before you a brief report of our academic performance and achievements of the students during academic year 2021-2022.

Shree Gokarnanatheshwara College of Education is of 2 units i.e 100 students strength and 67 students were enrolled during this academic year for I Semester. There are 5 full time,3 part time teaching staff and 3 non teaching staff who are rendering their dedicated service for the progress of our institution.

The academic calendar for the year 2021-2022 started on April 6 th 2022. The college started with an orientation programme to welcome the freshers to the college followed by freshers day (Parichay) on May 10th.

As per the B.Ed scheduled syllabus the I Semester students were briefed with the syllabus and the programme of events followed as per the prescribed by the Mangalore University syllabus like Micro Teaching, Psycho Social Tools, ICT Basic Competencies and Language Across the curriculum followed by the General Subjects.

The newly attended batch enjoyed each and every programme both academics and non academics such that they get acquainted to the teaching field which they would acquire in their new future.

The III Semester students had an diversion from main stream of teaching learning process towards and also imbibing the qualities and skills both

curricular and extra curricular for this III Semester along with general subjects had workshops on Drama and Art conducted under the mentorship of Mr.Jagan Powar Director of Ranga Shikshana Karyagara.

Students Council election was held on 29 th April 2022 under the guidance of Mr.Amith N . The elected office bearers for the academic year are as follows.

President - Ganesh Kumar

Vice President Shruthi

Cultural Secretary- Lahari

Sports Secretary - Rohit Kumar

Student council was inaugurated on 20th May and all the council members had pledged their oath of responsibilities and on the same day soil conservational day was celebrated and our students enthusiastically participated in it and World environmental day was celebrated on June 5th.

In order to build a sound mind and sound body Yoga plays a significant role and hence to enhance this the students had yoga class twice in a week which was initiated by our Physical Director and international yoga day was celebrated on June 21<sup>st</sup> and our students enthusiastically took part in it.

As a part of inclusive education our students visited Mangala Jyothi Integrated School located in Vamanjoor and spent a day with the students there and the school briefed about the different programs they undertake.

Different cultural competition was held for the students in association with Drama And Arts subject which was initiated by Mrs. Suchithra Shetty.

On the occasion of Narayan Guru Jayanti and 75 Indepednce day celebration (Azadi ka Amrit Mahostav) different competitions held at our college and students actively participated and bagged the prizes.

On the occasion of the 75th Independence Day Celebration a Cultural Programme was held and our students also had a opportunity to visit Sandesha College of Fine Arts and they also gave a radio program.

As per the calendar of events the first and second semester last working day was 12th August. Followed by revision holiday and the students wrote their Mangalore University semester exam from 22nd September 2022 to 6th September 2022.

The results of the semester exam was announced on 13 th December and The college has secured 100% results in the III semester and 99% result in the I semester for the academic year 2021-2022.

Third semester result was 100% with more than 80 % of students secured distinction. The first semester result was 99%, with more than 80 % of students secured distinction. Congratulations students for your splendid achievement and keep going.

Moving on to the present semesters the II and IV semester commenced on 18th September 2022. Internship training for a period of 50 working days for the IV semester and block practice teaching for a period of 45 Days for II semester was the main focus through the approval of the Block Education Officer s and also the head of the institutions. Our students were assigned to different government and private school in and around Udupi and Dakshina Kannada district. Both block practice teaching and internship has made a way for our students to reach out their goals through the experiences they have got when they were at the school. General classes and pedagogy for both semesters were conducted for the students as per the syllabus.

Our students have also participated in different competitions held by the different organisations -

1In the 2nd week of October 16 ne rashtriya kannada Sanskriti Sammelana was held at Town hall.

- 2. The Kavana rachane Competetion was held by SUEZ PROJECTS PRIVATE LIMITED at Government College Of Teacher Education.
- 3. The rashtriya Kavi kavya Sangama Competition held by Akshara deepa Sahitya mattu Sanskrtika Kala Vedike Dharwad- Uttarakannda.

Many of our students participated in these competitions and successfully bagged the prizes

Students were taken for Educational Tour to Wayanad from 7th to 10 October and acquainted many experiences and responsibilities from this educational tour.

On the occasion of Kannada Rajyotsava, our students actively participated in Koti Kanta Gayan programme and made it successful in our college premises.

The annual sports day was held at Mangala stadium on 23rd December. The physical director took in charge, March past followed by various track and field events were conducted and our students actively participated and won prizes.

On 18th The moderation committee from Mangalore University visited our college the students had displayed all the assigned tasks in the form of assignment, the committee members went through the work done by our students and also appreciated the students and congratulated the staff members for standing as support to our students to finish off all tasks on time.

For II and IV Semester students, final semester examination commences on Feb 6 th and we are eagerly looking forward for the best results of this academic year. I hope all the students will give their best to keep up the name of the institution and yourself. Wishing you all the best for your upcoming examination.

With this I conclude my annual report, thanking each and everyone for the constant support provided to have a smooth functioning of the college.

Thank You